
  

 

Our Ref:  LTM/kmd/schoolclosure10Mar 

 
Friday, 10 March 2023  
 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Re:  Update regarding school closure – Friday, 10 March 2023 

 
Following the decision to close school yesterday, I write to inform you that the school will 
remain closed today due to the adverse weather conditions. 
 
Our students and staff safety are always a priority to us and having considered safety on 
school site, alongside travel conditions for those local and further afield, this early decision 
has been made to support all those within our school community. 
 
For students at home, we will be asking staff to organise work in line with normal lessons 
(Periods 1-5) through Satchel One using our Distance Learning protocol, ensuring we continue 
to support work during the day: 
 

https://www.oldburywells.com/parentguardian-information/distance-learning 
 
A reminder to parents that you will receive any updates on the school text message service; 
information will also be shown on the school website, our social media feeds and on the 
Shropshire Council Website : https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/school-closures 
  
The decision to close the school is never taken lightly and will often result in the need for 
further arrangements having to be considered at home; thank you in anticipation for your 
understanding and continued support.  I hope this early decision today helps support all 
families concerned and gives enough advance notice for all families following yesterday’s later 
than expected decision, to which I again apologise for any inconvenience caused. 
 
We anticipate that school will be fully open as normal from Monday; unless you receive any 
further information please presume this to be the case. 

 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Lee Tristham 

Headteacher 

https://www.oldburywells.com/parentguardian-information/distance-learning
https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/school-closures

